10. Unity in Action: Newcastle 

By Frankie Shepherd, chair Newcastle Tenants Federation and Kenny Bell, secretary Newcastle city UNISON 

Tenants and unions in Newcastle have joined forces to ‘Stand up for Council Housing’. Newcastle Tenants Federation, in conjunction with Unison and UCAAT, have produced a manifesto that sets out the benefits of council housing as an invaluable source of rented housing in the city. It has been launched at a time when the council is looking into options for attracting private money to pay for council house improvements, including the option of transferring homes out of council ownership. 

The aim of the manifesto is to raise awareness in the city about the importance of council housing and the need to ensure that it continues to be a major part of social rented housing in the foreseeable future. More resources are coming into council housing in Newcastle than there have been for many years and it is argued that this gives a unique opportunity to carry out improvements that will benefit current and future generations living in the city.

The manifesto states that council housing offers a range of social and economic benefits that no other form of housing can deliver. These include the fact that council housing provides secure, affordable housing that councillors can be held accountable for. The importance of council housing in providing good quality jobs, training and apprentice schemes is also discussed. 

It is pointed out that council housing is popular with tenants. National and local surveys have shown that 75% of council tenants wish to keep the council as their landlord. However, neither the Federation nor the unions are arguing that the council house service should stay as it is. They emphasise that it is not enough to simply argue against measures like stock transfer. The manifesto is about ensuring that it is possible to vote for a council house service that is sustainable, continually improving and responsive to tenants’ needs.

A vision for the future of council housing in Newcastle is therefore set out. The emphasis is on a practical programme of improvements that build upon current good practice and have tenants’ interests at heart. These include measures to improve the repairs service; to provide a more tenant focussed management service through the network of neighbourhood offices and to improve the democratic accountability of council housing by providing new ways for tenants to be involved.

The Federation and the unions are hoping to get as many people as possible to sign up to the policy commitments in the manifesto over the next few months. 
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